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GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting

January 7, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 11:15 am by Joanne Moore, the Duxbury Representative in Norton, MA.
Those in attendance were:

Francis J. Gay, Administrator


Leland Ross, Plainville Rep.

Joanne Moore, Duxbury Rep.


Richard Leitch, Norton Rep.

Linda Hayes, Scituate Rep.


Gil J. Pontes, III, Berkley Rep.
Stacy Forte, Admin Asst., GATRA
1. The minutes of the June 11, 2015 GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting were distributed to the Members for review and approval.  

MOTION by Leland Ross to approve the minutes of the June 11, 2015 GATRA Executive Compensation Committee Meeting as circulated.

SECONDED by Richard Leitch and passed by the Committee.

2.
Update on FY2016 Administrator Performance Objectives:  Mr. Gay updated the Committee on the FY2016 Administrator Performance Objectives as follows:

Mr. Gay:  When the committee last met in June, three objectives/activities were proposed for which the Authority would try to accomplish over this fiscal year.
Objective 1:  In regards to the payroll system and invoicing process, GATRA did put out a Request for Proposals to payroll companies for this service and is continuing its arrangement with ADP.

GATRA upgraded the payroll system with some new computer enhancements which ADP now provides.  Especially for the call center, which has grown in number of employees, we have upgraded the clock system with a fingertip system and it has improved the overall efficiency of payroll.  The ADP system will be accumulating the weekly hours of all full and part time GATRA employees as well as accrue the paid time off (vacation) and sick time of all employees.  This system was put in place as of November 1, 2015 and seems to be running well.  It has allowed GATRA to keep a tracking system of all vacation and sick time accrued for all employees as well as provides the information to its employees so they may go online and check their information. 
Due to the implementation of the new ADP system, GATRA also undertook a review of GATRA’s Employee Handbook and presented a new handbook to all employees as of November 1, 2015.  
We have also been working on a staff re-organization plan but do not have it ready as yet to present to the Committee.  We will have a draft for the Committee sometime within the next month and have more discussions of the plan as we move ahead to work on the FY2017 budget.

GATRA has spoken with the banks which it has accounts with, i.e. Rockland Trust and Bristol County Savings Bank as well as HarborOne, about electronic processing systems. We are waiting on final pricing from them to see what GATRA may be able to save by implementing an electronic processing system.  We are not where I would like to be as far as getting this system in place.
Objective 2:  In regards to implementing a payment processing system at the Attleboro MBTA Station parking lot, GATRA put out a Request for Proposals and selected a vendor for the machines.  The vendor is working with Park Mobile, which is the cellphone company GATRA has used for individuals to pay by phone for their parking.  The machines should be delivered sometime this month.  Barring any snow issues, the machines will be going into service in March 2016
Objective 3:  GATRA is planning on doing a study for both fixed route and demand response services current fare box systems.  The general manager position of our operations in Taunton and Attleboro has been in a state of flux since the retirement of the long time general manager in late May 2015.  Since then the parent company, TransDev, has filled this position temporarily with several people which has prevented this study from getting started.  Once this situation is resolved, we hope to get the study going.
Ms. Moore asked if there was any further discussion on the updates.  No one had any other discussion to add.

MOTION by Linda Hayes to approve the Administrator’s Performance Objectives as presented.
SECONDED by Gil Pontes and passed by the Committee.

MOTION by Leland Ross to adjourn the meeting.

SECONDED by Richard Leitch and passed by the Committee.

The Meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am.
